
Jessica Wadhams replied 
 
Tue, 19 Sep 2023 at 11:00 AM 
 
To:"PDC Support" <pdc@pdc.wa.gov> 

External Email 
To: Jennifer Hansen and PDC Reporting Compliance, 
 
This letter is in reference to PDC Case Number 141109 and addresses the allegations and subsequent 
amendments made. 
 
 
In regards to the allegation of violation of RCW 42.17A.235,RCW 42.17A.240, there was no intent to 
conceal but merely a mistake of not reporting properly due to my own ignorance to the process. At 
that time I was unaware that my paying out of pocket for the filing fee would need to be reported as 
an in-kind contribution. Upon receiving this complaint, I have made the necessary amendments to 
reflect this action properly. Please see 

picture:  
 
 
In regards to the allegation of violation of RCW 42.17A.235, RCW 42.17A.240, &  
WAC 390-16-037, At the time of reporting, I was unaware of the need for more granule detail of the 
expenditures and have therefore made the appropriate amendments to reflect these details more 
clearly.  
Please see pictures: 

 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13067610670


 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
All mistakes were made simply out of user error and being a new candidate with no 
prior campaign/candidate knowledge. I also went through many other C4 reports to 
ensure that all expenditures had more detailed explanations to ensure that the 
campaign is up to standard. Going forward as well, if I run again, I will make sure these 
standards are in place so we can avoid this issue any further. Thank you for all your 
patience as I worked out how to amend these and get compliant. Please let me know if 
there are any additional needs from me and I hope this clears up the concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jessica Wadhams 
 
"We honor the dream by doing the work"- Cleo Wade 
 


